VGP: Explanation for late submission of financial statement and audit opinion
On 16 Apr 2020, The Vegetexco Port Joint Stock Company explained the late submission of financial statement and audit opinion as follows: 
The Vegetexco Port Joint Stock Company (abbreviated name: The Company) would like to send to the Office of respectful greetings. The Company received Document No.517/SGDHN - QLNY dated April 14, 2020 of the Department requesting explanation for the status of delisting. In this regard, we are pleased to explain as follows: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In compliance with the current law, from January to March 2020, the Company prepared the financial statement of 2019. Along with that, the Company also selected Vietnam Auditing and Valuation Company Limited (abbreviated name: AVA) to audit the financial statement of 2018 and financial statement of 2019.  In the period from February 2020 to now, the Covid-19 epidemic broke out worldwide and had many complicated developments in Vietnam. The Government of Vietnam has taken many measures to curb the spread, including requiring social isolation. The non-essential businesses like the Company are required to work from afar, the Company is allowed to arrange only 01 to 02 people in each department to take turns working at the office. Thus, in the recent time, the Company has encountered a lot of difficulties in exchanging work due to the impact of the Covid-19 epidemic, which led to the Company not completing and publishing the audited financial statement of 2019 on time
Accordingly, in this document, VGP pledges to make the financial statement and disclose the audited financial statement of 2019 on April 30, 2020 at the latest
This is the objective reason outside the Company's annual audited financial statement implementation plan. We hope that the Agency will consider and create favorable conditions for the Company to continue listing shares on Hanoi Stock Exchange, thereby protecting the rights of the shareholders of the Company
Opinion of Vietnam Auditing and Valuation Company Limited (AVA) 
Vietnam Auditing and Valuation Company Limited (AVA) was appointed to audit the financial statement of 2018 and 2019 of The Vegetexco Port Joint Stock Company (MCK: VGP). AVA Company signed an audit contract No.296/HDKT/TCNV10 dated August 16, 2019 to perform the audit for VGP's financial statement. AVA and VGP promptly combined to perform the contractual audit. However, due to the influence of objective reasons as presented by VGP, the audit was not completed. Up to the present time, AVA Company has issued a draft audit report on financial statement of 2018 and 2019 for VGP and awaiting response of VGP 
AVA Company will issue the audit report on audited financial statement of 2018 and 2019 of VGP after VGP agrees with the Draft issued by AVA Company, so that VGP will report and disclose information in accordance with rules
